Minutes of Charing Corss Precinct Meeting 6 December  2010

1. Welcome.

The Chair welcomed attendees and explained the role and function of the Charing Cross Precinct and relationship with Waverley Council.

2. Housekeeping

Agenda review:  

Additions:  Graham Memorial DA, Cycleways

Apologies: 


Margaret Hope, Mayor Sally Betts, Clr Tony Kay and Litsa Mellos

Attendees: 


As per signed attendance sheet

Correspondence:
The Chairman tabled Paul Pearce’s letter to Minister, Tony Kelly, regarding Part 3A or the SEPP Regulation,  relating to the diminishing role of local government and development applications.  

3. Minutes of Previous meeting:
Moved; Janet Namey Seconded: Pat Kenny, Accepted

Matters Arising:

Parking restrictions:
Cables Place / Santa Maria

It was agreed that the Charing Cross Precinct Committee support a consistent approach to parking restrictions and the implementation of the following parking conditions: 

· Monday – Saturday 8.30 – 6.00pm, and restricted to 2 hours

· Sunday – no restrictions

· Request that parking rangers ‘storm’ the area to enforce the prescribed parking restrictions

105 Wellington Street Bondi –it was noted that this DA was defeated at the 16 November Council Meeting

Scatter Crossing – it was noted that this proposal was rejected, however there was Precinct committee support to continuing targeted RTA lobbing, and in particular the Minister for Roads,  for  improvements to the Victoria Road intersection to booster pedestrian safety, and that:

· The Precinct supports the petition put forward by Mary O’Mally, noting that the Committee would be in contact Mary regarding the format of the petition, and recommend the inclusion of a field to capture supporters residential address details.

It was also noted that the Precinct would raise these issues with Paul Pearce.

4. Pubs and Residents Update

It was noted that the Robin Hood Hotel had agreed to re-assess its acoustic materials, and in particular, door and window seals.
The Charing Cross Hotel agreed to provide details about the DA application to erect a structure in the beer garden and to table the acoustic report, submitted to the owners of the Charing Cross hotel, conducted during the later half of 2010.
5. Development Applications

2 Prospect Street: It was noted that a DA was submitted to erect a residential building, similar to the design of 6 Prospect Street, that is, a contemporary “box” style and not in keeping with the local streetscape.   The precinct agreed to keep a watching brief.

Graham Memorial Church: It was noted that the residents continue to suffer from the activities arising from the current use of the Church including:-

· Excessive noise emanating from the use of an outdoor area that includes a two-story children’s play area.  It was also noted that a DA was not submitted prior to construction and use;

· Excessive noise arising from amplified music, and in particular, drumming and human  “howling” and “wailing” ALL day on Sunday;

· Proposed extension of ‘trading’ hours to include group meetings on Saturdays and mid week gatherings;

· Amendments to DA that include, erection of kitchen facilitates, toilets, and shower facilities on a residential  boundary;

· Ambiguous future use of the property;

· Impact on local traffic and limited parking; 

· Potential OH&S issues associated with the operation of a children’s play area /child minding centre; and

· Potential breach of hygiene standards and requirements

It was agreed that the Precinct meeting approach Council with the following recommendations:

· Immediate demolition of the play area;
· a three month trial period of  Sunday operations between 9am – 3pm , only after the installation of suitable and approved acoustics materials,
· No services on Saturdays; and
· Encourage ‘normal’ patron behaviour,

6. General Business

Penkivil Precinct:  It was noted that a Council proposal to amend parking conditions, with a view to introduce a “kiss and drop” area along Park Parade had been discussed.   Outcome, yet to be determined. Local residents to be surveyed in the New Year.
Cycleways:  It was agreed that the Precinct Committee would approach the sustainability officer at Council, and request an update on the extension of the existing Queens Park cycle path. Action: Mary Shiner on behalf of the Precinct

Meeting Closed 8.50pm

